
MEMORANDUM 

TO: REOI Recipients 

FROM: Diana Reighart 
Project Manager 

DATE:  January 10, 2025 

SUBJECT: Addendum No. 1 to the Request for Expressions of Interest (“REOI”) for Plastic Film 
Collection and Recycling Services, dated November 18, 2024 

This Addendum No. 1 is to answer Offeror questions submitted in writing.  Answers issued by written 
addenda will be binding on the Authority and the Offerors, including the answer provided below. 
As a reminder, responses to the REOI are due to procurement@nmwda.org by Friday, January 
31, 2025 at 5:00 pm (local time). 

1) Question: Is there any municipality currently collecting film where we could go take a look at
the quality of the material?
Answer: Montgomery County is currently under a contract with the Authority to collect this
film. 

Below are photos taken by the Authority that provide visual aids in relation to the Plastic Film 
Collection and Recycling Services. 

Current vendor bin at 
Shady Grove 

View into bin - clean, dry 
plastic film 

Another view inside bin - 
showing clean, dry plastic 

film materials
 

410.333.2730 / 410.333.2721 fax / authority@nmwda.org 
nmwda.org / Business-to-Business Recycling:  mdrecycles.org 
Tower II – Suite 402, 100 S. Charles Street, Baltimore, MD 21201-2705 

Comprehensive Waste Management Through Recycling, Reuse, Resource Recovery and Landfill 

MEMBERS: 
Rhody R. Holthaus, Anne Arundel County / Vacant, Baltimore City / Anthony Russell, Jr., Baltimore County / Clifford J. Engle, Carroll County   
Phillip S. Harris, Frederick County / Joseph J. Siemek, Harford County / Mark A. DeLuca, Howard County / Guillermo Wainer, Montgomery County 
Charles Glass, Maryland Environmental Service / Andrew Kays, Executive Director 
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